
 
 

                        MUNICIPAL SERVICES 

April 30, 2025 7:00 P.M 

 

Present: J. Mondello, J. Connolly, M. Fludd, I. Barobhuiya, S. Woods  

 

Absent: M. Ali, N. Rosario J. Grell, R. Baez, N. Nunez, M. Bufano, M. Caruso   

 

Guests: NYCDOT Staff 

 

Chair Mondello opened the Committee with the Pledge of Allegiance.  

 

The City of New York Department of Transportation presented its plan to convert part of Baychester 

Avenue between Aldrich Street and Rombouts Avenue into one lane while adding parking lanes on the 

southwest side of Baychester Avenue and school bus loading zones that will be in effect on school days 

between 7 a.m. and 4 p.m. There will be a removal of angled parking on Darrow Place in order to allow 

bus loading zones between the hours of 7 a.m. and 4 p.m. On Baychester Avenue, there will be a net of 62 

new parking spaces because of these changes. Committee Member M. Fludd requested that NYCDOT 

review its plans with emergency services agencies as vehicles often must by pass double and triple parked 

cars and drive over medians to get to emergencies. The public was able to pose questions. Residents were 

concerned that removing a lane would be harmful on the southbound Baychester Avenue side. School 

administrators remarked that adding bus loading zones on Darrow Place will make walks longer for 

students.  

 

The meeting closed at roughly 8:45 p.m.  

  


